
Navigator’s Report – 
How many organizations qualify for a sesqui-centennial? Not many 
I’ll wager! You can thrust out your chests and hold your heads high 
because in this year of 2009, the Royal Geelong Yacht Club can!
Link that achievement to Australia’s largest sailing regatta and every 
member of this 150 year old club should be bursting with pride to 
proclaim, ‘I belong to that club!’
What a wonderful opportunity for all members, from cadets to 
veterans and all those in between, to show our pride in this great 
club, by doing our utmost to follow club rules and regulations 
whenever we use the rapidly improving facilities!
It’s really so easy. Firstly, you and I have to obey the rules, and surely 
that is not difficult!
Then, if inviting guests or seeing someone unknowingly breaking a 
rule, we can make them feel at home with a polite request for them 
to do as we do and obey our rules. Perhaps to remove a hat, or 
maybe not to enter if wearing thongs, etc.
If you add a polite, ‘We have a great club here and as a member, 
I am proud to welcome you aboard!’ (Or other words in a similar 
friendly manner) they WILL feel welcome!
Unfortunately, that will all be far too difficult during Audi Victoria 
Week, but it should not reflect how we, the members, behave then 
and for the rest of the year! 
	
The improvements to the facilities within our club are really magic! 
The concertina doors, new furniture and the ‘blazing log’ fire that 
has been so cozy during winter, are a genuine testament to the 
management team!
Our expanding racing fleet and the yachts taking part seem to be 
getting bigger and faster each year and our fine cadet fleet is not 
only producing national champions, but is giving young sailors the 
experience that will ensure a prosperous future for our club!
	
The ocean-going members of Royal Geelong and their boats have 
kept the Club burgee before the eyes of the rest of Australia when 
taking part in events such as the Sydney/Hobart, Melbourne/
Tasmania, Airlie Beach/Hamilton Island Race Week whilst our ever 
victorious Cadet Fleet display their talents - and their club, on the 
National and International scene.
In doing so, it’s not always a success that illustrates the pride and 
respect we have in our club, but often it’s the sailing skills whenever 
and wherever they take part.
Sadly, the ‘Navigator’ who put so much work into our Club, 
especially this publication, is no longer with us. ‘Soos’, as we all 
knew him, thank you, for the pride you had in our club and the 
example you set for us.
There is so much to respect and be proud of when it comes to OUR 
club, the Royal Geelong Yacht Club.
Now 150 years of age and celebrating its sesqui-centennial it’s a 
shame that I, and perhaps a few others, will not be here for the 
Demi-semi-sept-centennial celebrations! (175th) although I know I’m 
going to try!
Happy Birthday!!

Bob Appleton.	
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